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We are sending you this liaison statement to update you on the status of our work, particularly on the project for development of the next-generation video coding standard known as H.26L.  The H.26L project has achieved notable improvements in video coding technology, in particular including approximately a 2:1 improvement in compression efficiency.  The technical design of the new standard will be completed around the end of next year.

We just completed the white document for final “decision” approval in November for the addition of three new annexes to the H.263 standard (an effort known as the H.263++ project).  These new additions include the following:

· Annex U: an Enhanced Reference Picture Selection mode enhancing compression efficiency and error resilience performance,

· Annex V: a Data Partitioned Slice mode enhancing error resilience performance, and

· Annex W: defining Additional Supplemental Enhancement Information which can be added to video bitstreams in a backward-compatible way.

We currently plan not to add any more optional modes to H.263 in the future, in order to allow ourselves to focus on H.26L in future work.

We note that MPEG recently issued a press release that described some future video coding activities being considered by MPEG.  In this press release, MPEG described consideration of work toward perhaps adding more features to the MPEG-4 visual coding standard, and also described consideration of launching a project toward definition of another new video coding standard, perhaps starting sometime next Spring.

We ask MPEG to consider how duplication of efforts can be avoided in future work if the idea of launching another new video coding standard development project is pursued in the near future.
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